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1) The meeting was called to order by the acting chair at 1:30 PM.





2) Members and guests introduced themselves.





3) Terri Bellei has requested correspondence only membership.  John Leach stated that, due to changes in job responsibilities, Terry would have to limit his activities in standards.  Consequently he has retired as secretary of the Revision of Fuse Standards Working Group.  John expressed his sincere thanks for all the work that Terry has done as secretary, and as a participant in our standards activities.  John requested that the minutes reflect the appreciation of the subcommittee and the membership agreed.





Mark Stavnes requested membership of the subcommittee, and as he has been a member of the Revision of Fuse Standards working group, membership was granted.  It was pointed out that one must first be an active member of a working group, before obtaining membership in the subcommittee.





4) The November 10th 1999 minutes were accepted as circulated.





5) Report from the Chair


John Leach reported that Tim sent his apologies.  John Wood reported for Tim on the ADSCOM meeting.  The main item of discussion was the IEEE proposal to reorganize the PES. Switchgear Committee management proposed to circulate a position paper for comment by the subcommittees.  They hoped to lobby IEEE, along with other technical committees of PES, who are also not in favor of the reorganization.  This position paper was circulated during the meeting, and is attached for reference. Some details on the proposed reorganization can be found in the paper, and so will not be repeated here.  Individual comments on the proposed reorganization may be sent to Harry Jones at the IEEE, h.jones@ieee.org . 





Other issues raised at ADSCOM, included encouraging members to become senior members of the IEEE, as the number of fellows we can have is dependent on the number of seniors that we have.  Members will get two hours of professional credit for attending Thursday's Tech session.  The high-voltage switches subcommittee are planning on incorporating all of their documents into one, which will be called C37.30.1. This will include the infamous IEEE 1247!  For working group chairs, I EEE now has a template on the Web site.  This is to be used for all new standards.  Working group chairs can get an electronic copy of an existing standard from the IEEE, upon request, to assist in making revisions.  The common clauses working group hope to have a document to circulate for ballot by the next meeting.  It is hoped that this will include altitude correction factors, although it looks as if both existing and proposed methods will be included, due to lack of agreement(!). The common clause standard will be called C37.100 .1.  Switchgear committee officers will change in January 2001 and Roy Alexander will be chair, Alex Monroe will be vice chair, and Jeff Nelson will be secretary.�
6) Document/Project Coordinating Committee - R. Ranjan


Kris reported that C37.41-2000 is due for printing at the end of May.  PC 37.48.1 is in balloting (see report attached).





7) Working Group Reports





a) Revision of Fuse Standards -- John Leach reported that the Working Group met on May the 10th 2000, with 10 members and one guest.  He reported that the IEEE standards board had approved C37.41 in January.  However parallel balloting of the ASC C37 committee was not done by the IEEE (see “New Business”).  This was not discovered until April, when Mervis Calwise reported to John that she had not seen a ballot.  Repeated inquires of the IEEE eventually produced an agreement that they would ballot ASC C37 immediately.  John reported that he was also, finally, contacted by the editor responsible for the document last week, and she plans to send a copy of the version for printing, for review, within the next two weeks.  John was assured that the document would not be printed until ANSI recognition has been obtained.





John also reported on the steps being taken to resolve the problem concerning the reaffirmation of C37.40.  Stephen Lambert has voted negative and claims that with his negative, the IEEE standards board will not approve the reaffirmation even if everyone else votes affirmative.  Naeem Amad, IEEE staff engineer agreed with that view!  As a result John has applied for a two-year PAR to correct C37.40.  In addition to making anticipated corrections to definitions, we will include altitude correction factors as agreed to by the common clauses working group (assuming of course that agreement can be reached).  If we are granted a PAR, the present document can continue with an errata sheet stating that the altitude correction factors are under review.  The working group spent the bulk of their meeting discussing changes to various definitions.





b) Full Range Fuses --  Frank Muench reported that Dick Arndt remains the chair of the working group, but that Frank is the official recorder for the ballot on C37.48.1, the Application Guide for Current-limiting Fuses.  This ballot is in progress, and Frank reported that he had already received 1 ballot, which was affirmative but contained nine pages of comment, including one that the document is superb!  Frank requested two sessions at the next meeting to address the comments to the ballot. 





8) Report of Liaison to Other Committees





a) NEMA -- Kris Ranjan reported that the NEMA committee met on Tuesday, May 9th from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. with seven members and seven guests.  Kris reported that C37.46 and C37.47 were now ready for printing.  Documents C37.43 and C37.45 were discussed and will be balloted in committee.  Document C37.44 is being considered for withdrawal, since it is believed that no one is making oil fuse cutouts anymore.  Standard SG2 is to be rescinded, as it now contains no useful information.





b) ER&P COMMITTEE --  No report





c) COMMON CLAUSES -- No report (see Chair report).  





9) Report of IEC Activities -- John Leach reported on events of the last six months (see attached report). NOTE: Since the report was given it has been found that there will be no meeting of TC32 and SC32A at the general meeting in Sweden. This is primarily because our USA submission, which ANSI supposedly sent to the maintenance group in February, was not received by the chair of SC32A!  ANSI have been asked to investigate the reason for this.





10) Unfinished Business  --  None





New Business: John Leach reported on events of the ASC C37 meeting held on the evening of May 9th.  At this meeting members learned that documents were being submitted to ANSI for approval but without being first submitted to the C37 committee for ballot.  John explained that it was widely believed that all documents carrying a C37 number had to be submitted through the C37 Accredited Standard Committee.  However, it appears that any accredited organization, such as NEMA or IEEE can submit documents directly to ANSI for approval.  This news created something of a crisis, with members questioning the viability of the C37 committee, if it could be by-passed.  It was decided to ask the membership to vote on whether they wished the C37 committee to continue.  Many felt that ANSI should be lobbied to require that all C37 documents go through the committee, although this is probably an unrealistic expectation. The advantages of ASC C37 are that, if it is used, cross balloting occurs between IEEE, NEMA, Electric Light and Power Group (EEI), and other individuals, for documents produced by IEEE, NEMA and others.  Also it should mean that C37 numbered standards will not contain documents that are similar, but different (as occurred with C37.41 some years ago).  





  The Switchgear position paper on the proposed IEEE PES reorganization was passed out, and after the members expressed support for it, a motion was made to support this position, proposed by John Angelis and seconded by Jim Marek.  The motion passed with a unanimous vote.


  


12) Future Meetings:    					


		


		Tucson, AZ, Westin LaPaloma	     October 8-12, 2000


		Charleston  SC, Mills House	      May 20 - 24, 2001


		Quebec City		      September 30-October 4, 2001





13) The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 PM.











Respectfully Submitted,





			                       		 John G. Leach, Secretary





Attachment 1


PROJECT STATUS - OCTOBER, 2000 





	Document	PAR	PAR	Contact	Status   Status     


	ID		Number	DATE	Person	Date	





	C37.41 – 2000	 PC37.41	06/95	J.G. Leach	5/00	Due for					(828) 322 2860		printing					T Royster


				804) 271 5327							


					


	C37.48.1	PC37.48d	02/90	R.H. Arndt	5/00	In			application guide			(414) 548 9105	 	ballot


	For current-limiting			T Royster


	Fuses				(804) 271 5327	





Attachment 2


IEC Report for the TC32 and SC32A. October 1999 to May 2000


No IEC meetings of our technical committee/sub committee have occurred during this time. The next meetings will be in September, in Sweden.


Dick Arndt retired as technical adviser and TAG administrator of TC32 and SC32A on September 30th 1999. NEMA then took on the responsibility of TAG administrator. John Leach was appointed TA and Frank Muench Deputy TA of


IEC/SC32A with a four-year term, to run through January 2004. John Leach was also appointed TA of IEC/TC32 with a four-year term to run through March 2004.  W.R.Travis is deputy TA.


The committee draft vote for the revisions to IEC 60282 - 1 was issued in


October 1999. However, since at that time we had no TA, ANSI did not circulate the document to the TAG. A copy of 32A/198/CDV (IEC 60282-1) was obtained in February and circulated to the TAG just in time for a vote. With no negative comments, the USA voted to approve the document.


A submission to IEC 60282 -1 Maintenance Group (SC32A) was prepared and submitted to the TAG for approval. The submission proposed changes to the standard under three headings. These were recovery voltage duration, fuses intended for use in surrounding temperatures above 40 degrees C, and breaking tests on parallel fuses. The submission reflected positions we have taken in IEEE/ANSI C37 documents. Our submission was sent to the maintenance group in February 2000.


At the moment, the SC32A TAG consists of 14 individuals. However not all members have paid their $250 to ANSI, required for membership. After invoices are sent for 2000 -- 2001, ANSI reports that those who do not pay will be removed from the TAG. The This may leave us with rather a small TAG (the TAG for TC 32 has three members).


Dr. J. G. Leach


Technical Adviser for TC 32 and SC 32A





Attachment 3





The Switchgear Technical Committee Position on the Proposed Re-Organization of the PES


The Switchgear Technical Committee has reviewed the original proposals for re-organization of the Power Engineering Society. We have also reviewed the many contrasting views expressed by the other technical committees. And we have shared internally the full range of opinions that this dramatic re-organization proposal has inspired. We have withheld our opinions from general release until we were able to jointly study the plan at our Spring meeting.


Before we present our conclusions, however, we believe that the leadership of PES needs to see the power industry from our perspective. The Switchgear Committee is among the oldest of the technical committees. Sensing that the needs of the power industry served by the


scope of our committee are best served in a setting removed from the general winter and summer meetings, the Switchgear Committee has not conducted its business at the PES meetings for nearly thirty years. This is not to say that the Switchgear Committee has not supported the PES; we count among our members many who have served on the various TC committees, some who have served as TC chairmen, and one who served as PES president. With this strong heritage of independently operated meetings, we therefore believe that our opinion is much less biased than those from technical committees that still need the PES for financial support.


The two PES task forces, composed of individuals from Technical Committees still meeting at the main PES meetings, separately but equally agreed that re-organization is necessary. They cited:


1. Decreasing meeting attendance and declining membership


2. PES is facing competition from "international competitors" who are focusing on key issues


3. Practicing engineers are disenchanted


4. Corporate sponsorship is down.


5. PES is less relevant than other Societies


The declining membership and meeting attendance that is much lamented as the single most important reason for re-organization by PES is not supported by the Switchgear Committee's own experience. Average attendance at our Spring and Fall meetings averages 120 attendees year after year. Increases are actually measurable even in the face of retirements and upheaval in some of the industries served by our committee. The Switchgear Committee attracts attendees from the US, Canada, Mexico, and various European countries for each and every meeting. Although we have added technical presentations for our Tuesday luncheon and Thursday plenary session after the main committee meeting, these additions are not the main reason our attendance has held steady and even increased. With membership remaining strong, there must be some reason that Switchgear is enjoying this success.


Moreover the Switchgear Committee has addressed the "international competition" by exploring areas of cooperation. Switchgear was the first technical committee to hold meetings simultaneously with the IEC 17 working groups. And the two groups have maintained harmonizing working groups for over five years, demonstrating a complementary


rather than competitive spirit. This cooperation has clearly benefited both groups, and enhanced Switchgear attendance.


The Switchgear Committee has not been the focus of practicing engineer disenchantment.


The only measurable disenchantment has been that expressed over the changes made in the peer review of Transaction papers and the unfortunate overhaul of the standards balloting process. More on this later.


The Switchgear Committee does not solicit direct corporate sponsorship. But our attendees are, with the exception of our self-supporting consultants, supported by their employers


who pay the expenses for their employees to attend our meetings. So we really cannot agree that sponsorship has declined.


Finally, the task forces felt that the PES has lost relevance. And here, the Switchgear Committee must agree. Our own members find little that attracts them to the Winter or Summer meetings. Our officers attend as a sense of duty to represent our technical committee in the various technical council activities. Moreover, our rank and file members have fewer reasons to attend than they had in the past. Those who used to find the paper presentations the most interesting aspect of those meetings, find the poster sessions far less worthy of review. The consensus of opinion in our committee notes that the current poster session set up sends a negative message to the authors of these papers. The original paper presentation process was a forum for intellectual exchange that other "international competitors" do not offer. Unfortunately, the current poster session arrangement has diluted the opportunity for intellectual exchange between author and industry peers that had previously made PES meetings relevant. It could also explain the fall off in actual paper submission. Transaction paper authors no longer have center stage to put forth their opinion on matters of great interest to them. It could be said that authors still have that opportunity; in practice, however, PES has imposed limitations.


So why is it that the Switchgear Committee remains relevant to its members and PES has had a measurable loss in relevance. We firmly believe that the fundamental key to our continuing relevance is the fact that we have never lost focus on our key mission. We are first, and foremost, a standards writing organization. Our chief output is new and/or revised ANSI and IEEE standards. And our main strength is our working group process. We cannot conceive of a better forum whereby technical exchange, application insight, and industry experience can be shared. Our members find that this process is the most meaningful part of their contribution to the IEEE. This personal interchange of ideas in a group setting with all the interested parties present makes the volunteer hours on evenings and weekends between meetings worth the effort. Our members find that they can learn much more in these working group sessions than they can in any plenary session, mandatory technical committee presentation, social event, or technical tour. PES has layered on so many other activities at the Winter and Summer meetings that focus has been lost on the core activities of the organization. In the task force notes, there is even the suggestion that 500+ working groups  is a problem for which we should find a solution. The Switchgear Committee is the beneficiary of continued support because the sponsoring organizations for our members feel that they get great 'bang for the buck' for employee attendance at our events. PES should look at their own promotional materials for the Winter and Summer meetings; there is nothing amongst the evening socials, technical tours, plenary sessions, or companion activities that makes the employer want to send his employee. It almost appears that the employer is sponsoring a company paid vacation for the employee. The foreign locales only reinforce this perception.


It is doubtful that any sort of re-organization will work until PES re-focuses on its key mission. That PES has suggested a re-structuring based on a utility industry model to the


total exclusion of the other users of power equipment suggests how far PES has drifted from its key mission. Helping the practicing engineer do the core mission of standards preparation more effectively is the best way PES can maintain its relevance and remove the current disenchantment in the rank and file. Returning the prestige of paper presentation in a formal setting will also return relevance to the activities of the PES.


It does seem that PES is driven to re-organize something just to address the perceived problems, regardless of input to the contrary for the seventeen technical committees. The Switchgear Committee recognizes that the proposed divisions in the current recommendation, namely Generation, Transmission, Distribution, Power Marketers, and ISO providers, will be unworkable for the "apparatus" committees. Committees like Transformer, Relays, Switchgear, Substations, and others would find that they would have to have representation


in each of the five categories. With the current concern that employers are reluctant to pay to send their employees to numerous meetings, adding more meetings for members of the apparatus committees will certainly be even more unacceptable. The net result of the current proposal would erode the effectiveness of each of the apparatus committees.


Therefore, the only re-organization proposal that would be acceptable to the Switchgear Committee is one that leaves the "apparatus committees" intact, grouped in a sixth category that would serve the other five categories: Generation, Transmission, Distribution, Power Marketers, and ISO providers. These committees must be allowed to go about their business, independently, serving their members in ways that continue to add value to the standards preparation process.


The members of the Switchgear Committee have made it clear to the leadership of the Committee that any move to dilute our relevance, steering us away from our key mission, and split our ranks will be totally unacceptable. It is observed by many that other societies in IEEE could just as easily house the activities or our Technical Committee. Since IEEE exists to serve its members, members have the voting privileges during membership renewal to transfer their support to the society of their choice.


In life, it is difficult to leave the security and comfort of home, especially if it is all you have ever known. When the security and comfort of that home is threatened, however, one must


be prepared to make the hard choices necessary to preserve the members of the household. The Switchgear Committee is prepared to do that.


Respectfully submitted,


Dean Sigmon


Chairman, Switchgear Committee
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